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Copper Hill Church Immediate COVID-19 Faith-in-Action Plan

March 12, 2020

Dear Friends and Family of Copper Hill Church,  
   
     As you know, we live in challenging times. The severity of the COVID-19 outbreak is necessitating action by all public organizations to protect the health of one another. As part of our prayer that you may “enjoy good health and that all may go well with you” (3 John 2) leaders at Copper Hill Church have decided to take the following steps starting immediately.  

7 action steps in response to the health challenges posed by COVID-19

1. In keeping with actions being taken elsewhere, we will not hold service at church this Sunday, March 15 or next Sunday March 22.   

2. Instead, we will hold the first ever Copper Hill virtual service. It won’t be quite like regular church, and we will be learning new technology as we go, but we will be doing our best to bring inspiration and encouragement in faith to you, just like always. More on this soon. This week’s topic is “The Healing Power of Faith and Prayer.”  

3. We are concerned that folks not feel isolated because we are not meeting at church. So we are asking our outreach committee to spearhead a telephone calling effort to make sure we keep in contact. We want to make this a time when we are very much in touch even though  we are not meeting on Sunday. Lay Leader Robert Loomis is heading up this effort.  

4. This is a time for prayer for one another and for our country. Prayer leader, JoAnne Jones,      will be putting out special prayer helps for this time. Remember, “Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, present your requests to God. And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus” (Phil 4:6-7 NIV).

5. We are passing on a compiled list of practical things one can do to stay healthy. Many of these we may already know, but this is a good time for reminders too.  

6. Scheduled Bible studies will not meet either during these two weeks. This includes                  Higley Village study, sessions 5 & 6 of confirmation class and JoAnne’s prayer study.             Please keep in touch for possible substitute ideas and/or rescheduling. 

7. Church leadership will reassess the situation in two weeks.  

May God bless each of you with good health and great peace, 
Pastor Kelvin 
